
AFL-CZ 0 MERCIER COMMTTEE ITE;ETING, January 24, 1958, Parker House, Boston 

Present from Ns.tiona1 A F L C I O :  R. J. Thamas, E. J. Moats 

Present f o r  AFL: OfDonnell, Kelley, W d n ,  Lawler, IBvigne, Calnan and Callahan. 

Present fo r  CKOs SulHvan, Eelanger, CameUos Uebennan, Campobasso and &array. 

R. J. Thanas opened meeting by saying the national peopb were not il-nnted, 
but came beoause AFECZO Regional Director had told them we were meeting. He told 
the canmlttees what was happeldng around the country on merger. Kelley asked Moats 
and Thomas i f  they had any proposals f o r  settlement of our problems. 

Thanas suggested AFL have Secretary-Treasurer, CI 0 have President and have one 
ExemtAve Vl ce Preddent f r m  each orgad sation and tha t  we weit a year before we 
condder a f u l l  time President. He said further, tha t  where both orgaxd%ations are 
only 20,000 or 30,000 members apart that  he f e l t  i n  a forced oomention tha t  Nation- 
a l  would rule that the two top QPflcera would be s p l i t  between the two orgard &dons. 
Moats agreed, based on M s experience, tha t  i f  both ddes are close what Thomas said 
would be c ~ m c t o  

Callahan asked t o  ham the question of Officers put over until he had a chance 
t o  t a lk  t o  Ma Execut&ve Board on February 12th. On the matter af the number of 
mmbers of the Executive Board, he suggested we check the membership figures of 
both orgardaations, 

Thomas, i f you can come t o  an agreement today, what do you hope t o  gain by an 
a u d t ?  Suppose the AFL finds it  i s  30,000 cn. h0,000 members larger, I don't f ee l  
it would change allything. 

CI 0 suggested we change the number on tb Execuktve Board t o  31 -- 16 AFL, 
C I O  -- and agreed t o  check the menhership listso 

It was unanimously agreed t o  check the menbership lists. The basis of member- 
ship chock, w U d  be the average paid per ce@ta of the year previous t o  the lad 
comentl.on of each orgardrtafion. It was M h e r  agreed that the Secretary- 
Treasurer of both organizations could do the Job. It was W h e r  agreed t o  exchange 
this information previous t o  the Exeoutive Board meeting of the FederatAon on, 
February 12, 1958. 


